
 

 



BELIZE MISSION TRIP 2014 
 

At a glance some may think that Belize is not a very appealing or prosperous country with its thatched-roof huts, for 
most a menu of beans, rice , and tortillas, poor sanitation conditions, polluted water, high unemployment (65% in the 
Toledo District), and many other challenges the Belizian people must face every day.  Not a pretty picture!!  If you go 
with Jesus in your heart, and seek his guidance, we found a purpose for which God has directed us, and that is to do 
what Jesus did—serve those in need.  And then that not so pretty picture turns into the most meaningful and beautiful 
experience of a life time.  An experience that cannot be easily explained unless experienced. 
 

This mission trip was a very spiritual and rewarding experience because of the variety of projects we worked on and the 
interaction we had with the people.   The first week we worked on the H.O.P.E. project, making and pouring concrete for 
a carport and entry ramps.  This project is a Pallottine Sister’s building that has been being built for a couple of years 
mainly because of the lack of funds.  When finished it will be a center for the elderly who are brought in from the outer 
areas for an afternoon where they are checked medically, given an informative talk, and have fun singing songs and 
doing a craft project.  We were fortunate to be able to be a part of this activity.  Our group led the singing and craft 
project.  They were kind of quiet and bashful at first, and as the afternoon went on they became more receptive to us, 
and when it’s was time to leave they didn’t want to go.  It was very rewarding watching them have fun, and to see their 
somber faces brighten with great big smiles.  Our second big project was building desks for a school in San Lucas.  We 
worked on building the desks at St. Peter Claver, and then took them to the children in San Lucas.  Once we started 
assembling the desks, and they realized what we were making, they started removing their old desks from the classroom 
and carrying in the new ones.  The joy on their faces was all we needed to make the day a beautiful day.  Another great 
time was an afternoon spent at St. Benedicts School helping the teacher with 35 five year children.  I was impressed with 
how respectful and well-behaved they were.  What touched me the most was how faith-filled these little children were 
as they prayed before going home at the end of the day.  
 

There is no easy road for the people in Belize yet we met many who are driven and determined to get an education so 
that they can help their families and their people.    They are very poor, but very happy.  I find it amazing when we first 
get to Belize everything seems a little over-whelming and think “where do we begin” but before you know it all starts to 
come together.  We’re working as a team and accomplishing what we set out to do.  I truly believe the Holy Spirit is 
guiding us to where we need to be to serve those in need.  After the 2 weeks and it’s time for us to leave hopefully we 
will have given our friends in Belize a little more happiness. 
 

Linda Klingler 
 

Our physical goals were the construction of two handicapped ramps and a concrete carport pad at the Hope Center, and 
the construction and distribution of 25 student desks with hard work and great teamwork we accomplished those goals. 
We also spent time with the seniors sharing craft projects and exercises; prepare food packages for the poor, work with 
35 five year olds.  Beyond the physical things the more important things are the interaction with people.  We learned a 
young man we had worked with last year had died at the age of 29, leaving a wife and 4 children.  We became friends 
with those we work with learning about their lives and sharing ours.  St Peter Claver had three priests this year, average 
age of 75, two young Jesuit novices who will become priests, and 2 Jesuit Volunteers, college graduates working in the 
church.  I also became a friend of the youth minister a wonderful young man. It always makes you feel good when you 
see these people committed to serving our church together with many young people working for non governmental 
agencies trying to help the people.  The Sister’s are an inspiration to all with their hard work and dedication and this year 
we became much closer to many of them. There’s a Pallottine Priest from Poland so we had daily mass at 6:30 AM. 
 

God continues to enrich our lives by the people we met, those we worked with, the simplicity of everyday life, and the 
natural beauty.  It truly is a humbling experience to see the simple lifestyles that produce so much faith and happiness.  
God teaches us in so many ways on these trips. 
 
Bob Anderson 
 

For more information, please contact Linda Klingler 262-495-4999 linda.klingler@wi.rr.com 

or Bob Anderson 262-594-2768 talofa1624@gmail.com 
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